
 

 

Key Stage 3 News Bulletin 

Autumn 2 2024 

Year 7 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Our Year 7 students have made an incredible start to secondary school! They’ve been working hard in lessons, 

showing enthusiasm for their learning, and settling in brilliantly. Beyond the classroom, it’s been wonderful to see 

so many getting involved in extra curricular activities — whether it’s sports, music, clubs, or other exciting               

opportunities. Keep up the great work, Year 7 — this is just the beginning! 

Wishing you all a peaceful and restful break and I look forward to seeing the students in the New Year! 

Miss C Morgan 

Head of Year 7 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to the following students who got certificates for this half term.  

Student of the Half Term 

             7A                                    7B                                  7D                   7E                                      7F 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

Chuks 

 

 

Tamzin 

 

 

Thenuka 

 

 

Manuel 

 

 

Annabelle 

Head Teachers Award Head of Year Award 

Elsa 

7E 
Charlie 

7F 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 

As we reach the end of a busy half term and say goodbye to 2024, I want to take a moment to celebrate the fantastic        

achievements of our Year 8 students. 

I am incredibly proud of the number of Year 8’s who contributed to the whole school production of Oliver! Whether they were 

performing on stage or working tirelessly behind the scenes, their hard work and dedication played a key role in the success of 

the show. 

Additionally, it has been wonderful to see so many Year 8 students striving for excellence by earning their platinum certificates 

this half term — a fantastic accomplishment that reflects their commitment to their studies and personal growth. 

For those celebrating, I wish you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. May this festive season bring joy, peace, and a     

well-deserved rest for you and your family. 

Thank you for your ongoing support, and I look forward to seeing even more great achievements in 2025. 

Mr A Tonaydin 

Head of Year 8 
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Year 8 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term 

             8A                              8B                      8C                       8D            8E                               8F 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

    Head of Year Award                Head Teacher’s Award 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

Angie 

 

 

Abigail 

 

 

Daniel 

 

 

Brian 

 

 

Iggy 

 

 

Nikan 

Ameerah 
8F 

Jessica 
8C 
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Dear Parent/Carer, 

We have come to the end of 2024 and another action-packed term. We have had trips to the Old Operating           

theatre and Kew Gardens, parents evening and of course our school show — Oliver! All the students deserve a  

well-earned rest as when we come back in January, we will begin our GCSE options process. It would be helpful if 

students could watch the subject videos on Firefly over the holidays, especially for subjects not yet studied like 

business, media, and film. 

I wish you all a happy holiday and a very happy new year and look forward to welcoming back the Year 9s in 2025! 

Mrs Sacramento 

Head of Year 9 
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Year 9 

Celebration Assembly 

Congratulations to everyone below who was nominated to be student of the half term by their Form Tutor.  

Student of the Half Term  

 

       9A                        9B                 9C                            9D               9E                                 9F 

  

 

 

Head of Year Award       Head Teacher’s Award 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

John 

 

 

Jude 

 

 

Bhumi 

 

 

Vanessa 

 

 

Alice 

 

 

 

Bettina 

Leah 

9F 
Ollie 
 9D 

https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/year-9/year-9-options-process-
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Dates to Remember 

06 January   Staff Development Day 

    SEND Outcome Review Day - online 

07 January  First day of Spring Term 

12 February  FBS Book Club 

17 February  Half Term 

Please click on the link for term dates: link 

For a more comprehensive list of dates, please visit the school website: www.friern.barnet.sch.uk 

Wellbeing for students 

Please refer to the wellbeing page on our school website:  

Support for Mental Health and Wellbeing - Friern Barnet School -  

On Firefly you will find information and resources to support mental health, click on the link for further  

information: link 

From Student Services 

Absence 

Please report your child’s absence each day by 8.45am, clearly stating their name, form class and reason for      
absence. You can either call 020 8368 2777 and press Option 1 ‘To report your child absent’ or email:  

attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk 

For medical or other appointments during the school day, notification is required in advance. Routine                
appointments/check-ups should be made out of school hours wherever possible.  

Non-medical absences 

Permission for all non-medical absences must be authorised by Mr Robinson, Assistant Head Teacher. Please fill 
in a leave of absence form and email it, in advance, and forward it to school@friern.barnet.sch.uk: 

APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-23.24.pdf (friern.barnet.sch.uk)  

Reminder - Parking Restrictions  

Just a reminder to parents/carers,  if you are driving your child to and from school please remember vehicles are 

not permitted to enter Hemington Avenue or Bethune Avenue from 8.00 - 9.00 am and from 2.45 - 3.45 pm. 

Mobile Phones 

A reminder that students are not allowed to use their mobile phones whilst at school. Thank you for your support 

with this clear school rule. 

     Follow FBS on Instagram and on X  

Reminders and notices 

https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/term-dates/
http://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/parents-and-students/support-for-mental-health-and-wellbeing/
https://friernbarnet.fireflycloud.net/resilient-schools
mailto:attendance@friern.barnet.sch.uk
https://www.friern.barnet.sch.uk/assets/APPLICATION-FOR-SPECIAL-LEAVE-OF-ABSENCE-23.24.pdf
https://x.com/FBSSchool
https://www.instagram.com/friernbarnetschool/

